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LIVONIA TOWN COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

November 13, 2023 – 6:30 p.m. 
 

 The Livonia Town Council met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. on November 13, 2023, at the 
Livonia Council Chambers, 3111 LA HWY 78, Livonia, Louisiana.  Mayor Rhett Pourciau called the 
meeting to order and directed Town Clerk Donna Bergeron to call roll which resulted as follows: 

PRESENT:  Council Members Terry Jarreau, Greg Jarreau, Ron LeBlanc, Billie Pourciau, 
Henry Watson  

ABSENT:      None 
 
THE FOLLOWING WERE APPROVED 
 MINUTES: Motion by Mr. LeBlanc, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried to approve and 
publish the minutes as written from the regular meeting on October 9, 2023. 
 TREASURER’S REPORT: Motion by Mr. T. Jarreau, seconded by Ms. Pourciau, and carried, 
to approve the treasurer’s reports.  Budget-to-actual was included for review and comments. 
 INVOICES: Motion by Mr. G. Jarreau, seconded by Mr. Watson, and carried, to approve the 
invoices for payment.  
 
REQUEST FOR PAYMENT 
 A motion was made by Mr. G. Jarreau to approve the request for payment of $43,934.40 for 
water line improvements along LA HWY 78 by contractor JNGIII Construction.   Motion was seconded 
by Mr. T. Jarreau and carried, contingent on the state water sector program’s approval. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
 Police Report –Police Chief Landon Landry  

 In October, 320 citations were issued with 15 warnings.  Two traffic accidents/incidents 
were worked and 49 complaints were answered.    Fines collected for the month were $94,359 
of which $36,865 of that amount was from handheld radar citation collections. 
 Trick-or-Treat went very well.  There was more participation this year and positive 
feedback was received.  
   
Each Council Member gave brief updates on their departments. 
 
Public Works and Utilities – Ricky David 

 The remaining water sector funds will be used to tie in all service lines to the new 
main water line and upgrade the water lines along Vallet Street and Thorpe 
Street. 

 The town engineer, PEC, has specs and drawings completed to proceed with 
getting the sewer plant repaired.  The request for bids will begin in early 2024. 

 After the water line upgrade is completed, the town will begin the Vallet Street 
drainage project. 

 DOTD has started its road overplay project on LA HWY 78. 
 

MAYOR’S REPORT 
 Due to the cold weather, the annual Halloween Party-at-the-Park was moved inside the Livonia 
Community Center.  Will continue to have this event inside the community center in future years. 
   

ADJOURNMENT 
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  A motion was made by Ms. Pourciau, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:52 p.m.   
  
ATTEST:      RHETT POURCIAU, MAYOR                           
DONNA BERGERON, MMC 
      


